
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 
1 March 2024 

www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Chin Hakha/Burmese: 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 
Wed 28 Feb-Fri 1 Mar Year 6 
Camp 
Tues 5 Mar  Yr 3 Immigration 
Excursion 
Wed 6 Mar 7.00pm Foundation 
Parent Learning Info Session 
Mon 11 Mar  Labour Day Public 
Holiday 
Tues 12 Mar  Professional 
Learning Day for Staff (Literacy) 
Wed 13 Mar-Fri 22 Mar 
NAPLAN for Yrs 3 & 5 
Fri 15 Mar Catholic Education 
Mass at St Patrick’s Cathedral 
Wed 20 Mar 7.00pm Reconcilia-
tion Parent Evening 
Mon 25 Mar  11.30am-12.30pm 
Holy Week ‘Praying With The 
Cross’ 
Tues 26 Mar 11.30am-12.30pm 
Holy Week ‘Praying With The 
Cross’ 
Wed 27 Mar  7.00pm PAB 
Meeting 
Thur 28 Mar End of Term 1 at 
1.00pm 
Mon 15 April Start of Term 2 at 
8.35am. 
 

SACRAMENTS 
Thurs 6 May 6.30pm Reconcilia-
tion for Year 3 
Sun 26 May 10.30am Eucharist 
for Year 4 
Fri 2 Aug 7.00pm Confirmation 
for Year 6 
 

PROFESSIONAL LEARNING 
DAYS - PUPIL FREE DAYS 

Tues 12 March Literacy with 
Deb Sukarna 
 

I give you a new commandment, love one another; just as I have loved you, you also must love 
one another. By this love you have for one another, everyone will know that you are my  

disciples.   John 13:34-35 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Prayer for Camp 
God, as we go to Camp, please keep us safe. Help us know that you are always 
with us, and when we miss home or think of something that makes us fearful, 

we can come to you. We pray all campers will not get hurt and our families back 
home will feel comfortable with us away. We ask that every camper feel safe 
enough to share their words, feelings and thoughts with each other and our 
teachers. We pray you will give us the courage to pray for others when they 

might feel afraid. Thank you for being the one I can go to knowing you have eve-
rything under control. Amen 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
It has been a very exciting week at Our Lady’s with our Year 
6 students at camp. A huge thank-you to our dedicated staff, 
Mr Tim Wickham, Ms Belinda Whelan, Ms Joanne McManus, Ms Shai Stringa, Mrs 
Anna Kalc Smyth, Ms Christine Chu and Mr Dean Frahm, who attended the camp 
and ensured it was a huge success for our Year 6 students. Thank-fully the weather 
was not as hot in Mt Evelyn on Wednesday. On Thursday, I was able to go to camp 
and it was a joy seeing the students have so much fun!  
 
On Monday, we started the week with our Beginning of School Year Mass. It was a 
very reverent and peaceful gathering, we came together as a school community 
for the first time. A huge thank-you to our new Religious Education/Learning and 
Teaching leader, Mrs Tania Cuni for organising our mass with Fr Peter-Damien and 
practicing with the students who had a role in the mass.  

 
I am sure many of you would be enjoying observing 
the building works that has been happening this 
week. Wednesday certainly was a huge day with the 
crane on site loading the steel blockwork on level 1. 

It was exciting for so many students to see the crane and level 1 really start to take 
shape. These photos below show the progression over the course of Wednesday!  

 
 

 
 
 

 

You can see the lift 

shaft here!  

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=cross&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=ZUaT3MsfbitSrM&tbnid=Nwm2B5nfZ1d-hM:&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fsatiricmilk.deviantart.com%2Fart%2FCross-with-heart-211595514&ei=ROBsUeD-POTwiAfd5IAQ&bvm=bv.45175338,d.aGc&psig=AF


 

Yours sincerely, 

Christine Carabott 
Mrs Christine Carabott 
Deputy Principal 
ccarabott@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Building project continued:  Over the course of Thursday and of course Friday the first floor really continued to take 
shape as you can see. It really is an exciting moment in time for all of us to see the construction 
happening so efficiently.  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Excursion: On Tuesday, our Year 1 community had their first excursion walking to Sunshine. On Friday morning the 
Year 2 community also had their first excursion, being a walk around Sunshine. For both our Year 1 and 2 communities, 
their walk related to their Faith-Life Inquiry Unit focusing on their big question, ‘What makes a special place?’ Thank-
you to the many parents who also went to support the classes.  
 
P&F Committee: On Wednesday evening, Mrs Cuni and I attended our first P&F meeting for 
2024.  
We thank our dedicated parents who came, Michelle H, Christine G and Elena P.  
We held our AGM and the following positions were elected:  
President: Michelle H 
Vice President & Treasurer: Christine G 
Secretary: Elena P 
The committee are preparing for some fundraising events and regular experiences for our students. As always we 
thank them for their dedication and work.  
 
Foundation Parent Information Night: On Wednesday March 6th, our Foundation 
teachers Seona Payne and Wendy Veldman, our Learning and Teaching leader Tania 
Cuni, our Literacy Leader Lisa Piperno and our Maths Leader Anna Kalc Smyth will be 
facilitating a ‘Learning in Foundation’ Parent Information Night.  We encourage all 
Foundation parents to come to this important parent session.  
It is very important to all our staff that we work in partnership with our parents and 
the information that will be presented will be important for you to follow up with at home.   
 
School Closure Day: On Tuesday 12th March, the staff will have a Professional 
Learning Day focusing on Spelling with Deb Sukarna. Therefore, students do not 
attend school on this day as it is a closure day.  
Just a reminder, Monday 11th March is the Labour Day Public Holiday in Victoria so 
of course school is closed that day. We hope you enjoy the extra along weekend for 
you as families.  
 
Wishing everyone a wonderful weekend.  

Thursday  

Friday morning 



 

FI 
Giselle - For displaying the Our Lady’s School Gospel Value of Courage, especially when persisting while working inde-
pendently. You should be very proud of your work during Writing this week. Well done Giselle! From Miss Seona 
Carter - For displaying the Our Lady’s School Gospel Value of Courage when participating in our classroom discussion. 
You clearly and confidently shared what you did on your Wednesday off with your family. Well done Carter! From Miss 
Seona  
 
FJ 
Lucy- For being a kind friend to others. We are so lucky to have you in our class, Lucy! From Miss Wendy 
Max- For being a great Self-Manager and staying focussed on your learning in Reading time. Fabulous work, Max! 
From Miss Wendy  
 
1K 
Alannah - for displaying the Our Lady’s School Gospel Value of Respect towards your teachers and peers. We love hav-
ing you in our class! From Miss Shai 
Henry - for being responsible and sensible while on our community walk this week, we love hearing all your knowledge 
of Sunshine. From Miss Shai  
 
1L 
Andy L - For showing the learning asset Collaborator when helping his group to sort numbers. Well done Andy, keep 
up the good work! From Miss Scarlett 
Siam G - For always approaching your learning with a positive attitude. You show the Our Lady’s Gospel Vale of Cour-
age when you have a go even if you are not sure. Well done! From Miss Scarlett  
 
2M 
Sienna - For showing initiative to put away classroom belongings even when you weren’t the one to use them. You are 
such a helpful person in our classroom. From Ms Rochelle 
Zeb - For being such a confident speaker when sharing your knowledge about Uluru with your classmates. We learnt a 
lot from you! From Ms Rochelle  
 
2N 
Emilia- For exhibiting a calm and respectful nature at all times. Keep it up! From Ms Robles 
Ryan- For taking initiative to write a simple recount about what you did on the weekend. Well done! From Ms Robles  
 
3E 
Francis T - For showing the Our Lady's Gospel Value of Courage when having a go during Reading! From Miss Steph 
Tia T - For having a growth mindset when undertaking new learning! You were focused and persistent when learning 
how to round numbers! From Miss Steph  
 
3F 
Easton L - For showing that you are a self-manager by remaining on task and focused, even when others around you 
may be unfocused. Well done Easton! From Ms Christine & Mrs Majczak 
Lily P - For demonstrating the Learning Asset of Contributor by consistently sharing ideas to the class. Thank you Lily! 
From Ms Christine & Mrs Majczak  
 
4G 
Eilish- For your excellent concentration and learning in Mathematics. Well done Eilish. Your effort and focus was amaz-
ing! From Ms Karen & Ms Granata 
Anthony- For displaying the Our Lady’s Gospel value of Peace. Your gentle ways and peaceful nature shine through 



 

both in the playground and in the classroom. From Ms Karen & Ms Granata  
 
4H 
Van- for displaying the Learning Asset of Thinker when you successfully chal-
lenged yourself learning about fractions. From Mr Membrey 
Evelyn- for your enthusiasm you have shown for your learning, tackling new 
tasks with a positive attitude. From Mr Membrey  
 
5C 
Kim- For being a great Thinker when you give your reasons for your answers in Maths. Impressive stuff! From Ms 
Huyen 
Archie- For your great effort towards maintaining a focused and responsible approach to your learning. Top work! 
From Ms Huyen  
 
5D 
Quentin - For being an effective Communicator by sharing your thoughts and ideas during whole class discussions. 
Well done! From Ms Gurry 
Alicia - For displaying Our Lady’s Gospel value of courage by taking risks as a learner, especially when sharing your ide-
as with the whole class. Keep it up! From Ms. Gurry  
 
6A & 6B ON CAMP 

FI: Brooklyn N 
3F: Geronimo M 
4G: Oscar W 
5C: Archie S 
STAFF: Mr Mario 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 1  
Community 

Walk to  
Sunshine 

Just a few camp photos! 

More to come next week.  



 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 


